
HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
MINUTES – March 18, 2024 

MONDAY– 9:00 A.M. 
HARDIN COUNTY COURTHOUSE LARGE CONFERENCE ROOM 

 
The Hardin County Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting at 9:00 AM on March 18, 2024, at 
the Hardin County Courthouse Large Conference Room in Eldora, Iowa. 
 
Board members in attendance were Lance Granzow, BJ Hoffman, and Renee McClellan. Also attending: 
Ann Larson, Jolene Pieters, Thomas Craighton, Taylor Roll, Machel Eichmeier, Wess Wiese, Dave 
McDaniel, Elaine Loring, Harley Mourlam, and Janaan Harding  
 
McClellan moved and Hoffman seconded the motion to approve the agenda. All Ayes. Motion carried. 
 
Hoffman moved and McClellan seconded the motion to approve the minutes of March 11, 2024. All 
Ayes. Motion carried. 
 
McClellan moved and Hoffman seconded the motion to approve claims for payment for March 18, 2024. 
All Ayes. Motion carried. 
 
Hoffman moved and McClellan seconded the motion to approve final plans for Bridge Replacement 
Project L-5023-73-42, D Avenue over South Fork Iowa River. All Ayes. Motion carried. 
 
McClellan moved and Hoffman seconded the motion to approve the IGHCP renewal. All Ayes. Motion 
carried. 
Hoffman moved and McClellan seconded to approve the Delta Vision plan along with IGHCP renewal. All 
Ayes. Motion carried. 
 
McClellan moved and Hoffman seconded the motion to approve the Drainage Clerk’s request to attend 
ICUBE Drainage Meeting on Wednesday, April 17, 2024. All Ayes. Motion carried. 
 
McClellan moved and Hoffman seconded the motion to approve the City of Alden-Speed Limit Request. 
Discussion: Janaan Harding stated that there is not a speed limit sign until a halfway past the city park. 
Harding stated that she had applied for a grant for a flashing speed limit sign, and they received the 
grant. Harding stated that they would like to move the 25mph speed limit sign closer to where the city 
campground is. Roll suggested to place the 35mph speed limit sign by Bessman Camp. Harding then 
suggested putting the 25mph speed limit sign just west of the County Shed. Roll stated that he would 
get the city everything they needed for signage outside of city limits. Granzow stated that they would 
not be able to make a motion to approve the Alden-Speed limit request without a resolution. Granzow 
called for the vote. All Nayes. Motion failed. Hoffman moved and McClellan seconded the motion to 
direct Roll to draft a resolution to change the Alden speed limit as requested. All Ayes. Motion carried.  
 
Hoffman moved and McClellan seconded the motion to approve the change of status in the Sheriff’s 
Office for a Union Contract Raise for Deputy Sean McKnight to an hourly rate of $30.95, effective March 
18, 2024.All Ayes. Motion carried. 
 



McClellan moved and Granzow seconded the motion to approve the change of status in Dispatch for the 
resignation of Heather Stacy as a Part Time Dispatcher, effective March 12, 2024. All Ayes. Motion 
carried. 
 
Other Business: None 
 
Public Comments: None 
 
McClellan moved and Granzow seconded the motion to adjourn. All Ayes. Motion carried. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:13 a.m.  
 
 
_____________________________    __________________ 
Lance Granzow, Chair or Vice-Chair    Jolene Pieters 
Board of Supervisors      Hardin County Auditor 
 
 


